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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new 
and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

 
The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and 
supports growth in the local economy. 

 
Project overview 

The proposed works at Picnic Point High School involve the construction of new learning facilities, and demolition 
and upgrade of some existing buildings. This work will result in the following new or upgraded facilities at the 
school: 

 
• four new general learning spaces 
• new Technical Applied Science (TAS) workshops 
• new Technical Applied Science (TAS) learning spaces 
• new Visual Arts workshop 
• new Visual Arts learning spaces 
• new Music learning spaces 
• new computer learning space 
• upgraded and expanded Administration and Staff facilities 
• landscaping and external improvements. 

 
The upgrade works fall under a classification of works that do not require a development application, called a 
Complying Development Certificate (CDC). CDC plans and works are assessed by an accredited certifier rather 
than a local council. 
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Progress summary 
 

Funding for the proposed works has now been committed as part of the NSW 2021–2022 Budget. 
 

Quasar Constructions has been awarded the Early Contractor Involvement (ECI) contract. As part of the ECI, 
Quasar Constructions will be responsible for development of the design for the CDC. 

 
The map below outlines proposed works for the Picnic Point High School upgrade. 

 

 
Next steps 
The next steps for this project include: 

 
• installation and occupation of the temporary administration and art facilities 
• early and enabling works 
• main upgrade work. 

 
Please note: This work was temporarily paused in line with the NSW Governments COVID-19 guidelines 
and will shortly resume. 
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